
 

 

MINUTES OF ENVIRONMENT PANEL MEETING HELD AT MAESYDRE 
PLAYGROUND ON MONDAY 5TH OCTOBER, 2020 AT 5.30 PM 

Present  Cllr  Mrs J. Crisp (Mayor) 
    “    A. Bennett (Chair) 
    “    E. Breeze 
    “   Mrs  L. Evans 
    “    J. Hughes (late arrival) 
    “    J. Jones 

 Town Clerk 
 
 

MAESYDRE PLAYGROUND 
The group looked around the park and noticed that the grass had been cut since the last visit 
by Cllr Bennett. 
 
There were 2 pieces of equipment in the play area, which were dilapidated.  One was a see-
saw and the other a slide which a resident of a neighbouring property told us had been 
declared unsafe by PCC some years ago. (Photos attached) 
 
The ground matting was very uneven and had pot holes in.  A child on a scooter fell over 
quite heavily whilst we were in the Park. 
 
Councillors agreed that a site meeting must take place with a representative of PCC as soon 
as possible.  
 
PLANNING APPLICATION Ref 20/1281/FUL  
Land at Y Gilfach Uchaf, Llanidloes,   
 
Cllr Breeze declared an interest as he knew the applicant.  Cllr McArthur joined the group. 
 
The group then moved on up to the proposed entrance of the above mentioned planning 
application.  The Mayor informed the group that this entrance was controversial when 
Council last looked at it. 
Cllr Jamie Jones wondered what was different with the application now.  It was agreed that 
the Clerk will ask PCC Planning department for clear information on the differences from the 
original application and the current application 
 
The meeting ended in heavy rain at 5.50pm  


